Canaan Fire District #1
Minutes
March 15, 2023

1. OPEN MEETING – The March 15, 2023 Canaan Fire District #1 bi-monthly meeting was opened by Chairman Jeff Richards at 5:28PM.   Those present:  Jeff Richards, Jeremy Labrecque, Alfred Buckley, Noreen Labrecque, April Busfield, and members of the public, Jim Belknap, Mark Towle, Mr. Morency, Zachary Brown. 
2. APPROVE MINUTES –  November 30, 2022 – Motion was made by Jeff Richards and seconded by Jeremy Labrecque to approve the meeting minutes.   Motion carried in the affirmative. 
3. GENERAL PUBLIC 
	A.  Jim Belknap – Stewartstown Water Precinct – Jim Belknap had questions regarding the debt service charges for Stewarstown Water Precinct and their usage.    He asked how long this charge will be present.   Noreen explained the debt service charge includes two separate loans that the Fire District #1 has with USDA to cover the cost of all the upgrades to the system.   The total debt service cost per year is $73,604.  Stewartstown is being charged $18,000 a year which is about 25% and that was based on the usage at the time the loan was established.     April Busfield stated that with the current usage, West Stewartstown’s usage is about 30% with the addition of the County Nursing Home.   Noreen gave Jim the Amortization Schedule for both bonds to USDA showing the first loan will be paid off November 2050 and the second will be paid off August 2059.   April stated that by then there will probably be more upgrades needed and so it will probably start all over again.   
April explained that their usage of 30,000 gallons/day is not unreal at all.   She stated that the total gallons per day recorded is between 90,000 and 100,000 gallons a day.   The board stated that with all the businesses and the County Nursing Home that 30,000 gallons is not unreasonable.  April offered to let Stewartstown know when she reads the meter for the next quarter so they can be present to verify the readings.  
4. ADDITIONS/DELETIONS – no action
5. REPORT FROM OPERATOR – April gave a short report on her trip to Washington DC for the Water Tasting Contest.   
Noreen asked about the proposed water main replacement on Cook Street.   April will send a request for Proposal to the three contractors she contacted last fall with the same specs so the board and contractors will have a better idea of what will  be expected. 
6. OTHER BUSINESS 
	A.  Change connection fees to $30.00 – Noreen explained that the current charge for connection has been in place since the beginning and Fire District #2 charges $30.00 so to be consistent she recommends the increase.   Motion was made by Jeff and seconded by Jeremy to increase the connection fee to $30.00.   Motion carried in the affirmative. 
	B.   Alan Legacy – Water Supplement Agreement – revised – Noreen explained that the agreement that was signed last fall included some valves that were located in Fire District #2 so this is a revised agreement.  Motion was made by Jeff and seconded by Jeremy to approve the revised agreement.   Motion carried in the affirmative and Chairman Jeff Richards executed the document. 
	C.  Noreen distributed the 2022 Consumer Confidence Report to the board members.   Board reviewed.  No questions.  

7. ADJOURN MEETING – Motion was made by Jeremy to adjourn the March 15, 2023 bi-monthly meeting.   Chairman Jeff Richards adjourned the meeting at 6:05 PM.   

